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  FROM THE VICE-PRESIDENT          LORRAINE V. 
 

 

As you know, CFUW was founded by women who were Advocates for Women many 

years ago. Recently we were asked by CFUW to write letters to our MP about the 

National Action Plan to End Gender Violence.  

 Take a look at information about the 50th Anniversary of the Status of Women on the 

CFUW website or paste this link into your browser: 

                                 

http://www.cfuwoshawaanddistrict.com/
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https://mailchi.mp/rogers/club-action-newsletter-february-26-963632?e=[UNIQID] 

 

Although much has been achieved since our founders started action on behalf of 

women, there is much more to be done. Our Advocacy Committee needs your help.  

Please consider joining the group to focus on specific causes in our local community as 

well as the greater community.  

Contact our president, Donna H., if you wish to join this important committee. She will 

send you the Zoom link to the Advocacy Committee meeting on January 20, 2021 at 

1:00 p.m. 

 

Best wishes for a Happy New Year as well as good health during this difficult time.           

 

                                                                               Lorraine V.     Vice President 
 

          ZOOM TIPS      
  

1. If you are trying to decide whether to open a free zoom account or purchase 

a paid account you may want to check out the following useful link  

Zoom Free (Basic) vs. Zoom Pro: Should You Upgrade? 

Confused about the differences between the paid and free versions of Zoom? 

Learn everything you need to know, here on the DottoTech blog. 

https://dottotech.com/zoom-free-vs-pro/  

2. Zoom Tips for various devices. Check these resources out to help you 

during meetings. 

  Tips for iPad and iPhone users:      https://youtu.be/KIdodM2dvxA       

  iPad Controls:     https://youtu.be/KL3fAvmKCMo 

  Zoom for iPad:  https://youtu.be/KL3fAvmKCMo 

  Microphone assist on Zoom:   https://www.guidingtech.com/fixes-zoom-

microphone-not-working-windows-10/ 

                                                                                      Donna H. 

FRIENDSHIP     MAUREEN A. 
 

Significant news about a member (serious illness or injury or death of member, or death 

of her spouse or child) should be reported to Maureen A. who will advise all members 

through an email from Barb L. and send an appropriate card on our behalf.  

Sincere condolences to JoAnne P. on the death of her husband, Barry. 

https://mailchi.mp/rogers/club-action-newsletter-february-26-963632?e=%5bUNIQID
https://dottotech.com/zoom-free-vs-pro/
https://dottotech.com/zoom-free-vs-pro/
https://youtu.be/KIdodM2dvxA
https://youtu.be/KL3fAvmKCMo
https://youtu.be/KL3fAvmKCMo
https://www.guidingtech.com/fixes-zoom-microphone-not-working-windows-10/
https://www.guidingtech.com/fixes-zoom-microphone-not-working-windows-10/
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EDITOR      BARBARA L.   
 

Only the last name initials of members are published in the newsletter.  

Please refer to your roster for contact information. 

 Please submit all newsletter items to barblewis@rogers.com  

Reminder: items for the February newsletter should be received by Friday, 

January 29th. 

 

INTEREST GROUPS    ELAINE L. 
 

 

           BOOK LOVERS                          
 
 
 
 

     IT’S A MYSTERY   MARY K. 
 

 Monday, January 25th at 1:30 pm      Discussion leader: Mary K. 

 

 Book selection:  Eight Perfect Murders by Peter Swanson 
     
MYSTERY LOVERS BOOK CLUB 2    JANET B. 
 

Monday, January 25th at 7 pm      Book selection: Stranger Diaries by Elly 

Griffiths  

Zoom link will be sent                       New members welcome - contact Janet B. 
 

READING GROUP 1    BARB L.  
 

Tuesday, January 19th  at 1:30 pm         Discussion leader: Sheila L.   

 

 Zoom link: JoAnne P.  Book Selection: The Traitor and the Spy   by Ben McIntyre 
 

 
MORNING COFFEE AND BOOK CHAT:   MELANIE K. 
 

Wednesday, January 6th at 10 am      Discussion leader: Dianne H.  

 

Book selection: free choice 

              BRIDGE                                                                               
 

Trickster bridge app. 

 

 

mailto:barblewis@rogers.com
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CLIMATE CHANGE: December 12th was the 5th anniversary of the Paris 

Agreement on climate change. Parties to this UN agreement commit to 

limiting global temperature increases to 1.5°C above pre-industrial levels.  

But action so far is not promising for us to achieve this goal. Check out 

this “Climate Change Crash Course”  for a refresher on the causes of climate 

change, the urgent need for government action and climate justice, carbon 

budgets, feedback loops & more! 

 

                       Reading Group One has been meeting via Zoom since the spring.  

                                        This group has been meeting for 40 years. 

                                         JoAnne P., Barb L., Sheila S., Elaine L., 

                                               Janet N., Sheila L., Jane R., Pat B.,  

                                                         Sharron B., Jone W. 

 

             

https://cfuw.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8efb82640cb8bc1fd889b4668&id=6111ce01ad&e=442c084ccc
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       Important Message from CFUW National President, Kathryn Wilkinson 

 

In the past we have used the Newsletter to update members on the Mediation Report, 

Strategic Plan and CFUW-GWI relationship. However, we are sending this separate 

message containing important information which I trust you will share with the members of 

your Club.   

  

At the Board meeting on Tuesday, December 1, a motion was passed to allow Clubs to opt 

out of the GWI per capita dues calculation beginning with the 2022 GWI dues. This 

means that CFUW’s dues obligation to GWI will be based on the number of members 

in clubs that did not opt out.   All clubs will continue to pay CFUW per capita dues of 

$76.00 unless the dues are changed at an AGM. 

  

As background, dues in both CFUW and GWI are calculated on a per capita basis. Per 

Capita dues is a calculation used to determine the total amount of dues owed. For example, 

CFUW Somewhere has 100 members. Per capita dues are $76.  Total dues owing for 

CFUW Somewhere are $7600. 

  

Each November, CFUW reports membership numbers to GWI for calculating dues payable 

in the following calendar year. We just received GWI’s January 1, 2021 invoice, based on 

membership numbers of 6300 as reported by clubs last month.  

  

In November 2021, for purposes of calculating GWI dues, CFUW will count only 

membership numbers from Clubs which have indicated their willingness to be 

included in the GWI per capita calculation. 

  

As further background 

• The CFUW Board of Directors has a responsibility to find a means of moving past 

the divide caused by CFUW’s continued membership in GWI. 

• Both Legislation and advice received from legal counsel are clear: The CFUW 

Board owes a duty of care as the fiduciaries of CFUW, not GWI. 
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• Serving as the Fiduciary means the board is entrusted with the well-being of 

the corporation (CFUW) including financial well-being. 

• Board members, therefore, have an obligation to act in the best interests of the 

corporation even when doing so might be perceived as being at odds with the 

membership. Legislation or the Act comes before Articles and By-laws.  

• The board has no authority to change bylaws.  Therefore, we must comply with 

Article 4 which requires CFUW to be a member of GWI until such time as a change 

is made to the Articles and Bylaws. 

• CFUW, as an NFA, is the member of GWI. CFUW Clubs are not members of 

GWI, nor are individual club members.  

• The motion passed by the Board allows CFUW to remain an NFA member of 

GWI while permitting clubs to determine whether their members will be part of the 

dues calculation. 

• We are keeping GWI informed of our current situation. 

• GWI has proposed a new Dues Structure which excludes the option of in-kind 

contributions from which CFUW has previously benefitted.  Moreover, under this 

new structure, as the number of members included in the GWI dues calculation 

declines, the average per capita rate that CFUW owes will increase.  

• CFUW members have not supported motions to increase CFUW dues aimed at 

covering the GWI dues increase that took effect on January 1, 

2018.  Fundraisers and requests for voluntary contributions have not netted 

sufficient funds to cover this shortfall.  In 2019, unrestricted reserves were used to 

ensure all dues owing at that time were paid.  However, shortages for 2020 and 

2021 are accumulating.  CFUW cannot continue to accumulate deficits in GWI 

dues.  

• The Board is aware that there will be individuals who will not be supportive of the 

majority decision made by their Club.  As a Board, we are committed to the 

interest of all our members and will endeavour to help find solutions and options, 

including membership in the CFUW Canada GWI. 

• Only clubs that are included in the GWI dues calculation will be permitted to vote 

on delegate instructions for GWI.  

• What happens next? The CFUW dues structure can only be amended at an 

AGM so all CFUW Clubs will continue to pay $76 per capita until a change is 

adopted at an AGM.   

• The GWI invoice will be paid from dues received from clubs included in the 
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GWI dues calculation.  

• The equivalent amount from clubs not included in the GWI dues calculation will 

be put into the restricted reserve fund pending a decision about how to use it. 

That decision will be made at an AGM, and only clubs that are not included in the 

GWI dues calculation will vote on this matter. 

 

I am sure many of you will have questions and comments and there will be an opportunity 

to ask questions at dialogue sessions in the new year. 

  

I would like to thank Board members for taking what I believe is a very courageous step 

towards ending the conflict within CFUW and allowing us to move forward as a national 

organisation. The Mediation Report highlighted that there was unanimous agreement that 

there was great value in the CFUW continuing as a unified, strong, cohesive organization. 

Everyone involved wants the CFUW to continue as a single organization and it is hoped 

that this motion passed by the Board will allow us to put the CFUW-GWI controversy 

behind us and to focus once again growing as an organization.  

 

 

 

 

https://cfuw.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8efb82640cb8bc1fd889b4668&id=772d4d9436&e=442c084ccc

